News from John & Linda Cobb, ex-mission partners in Chile, December 2009

Casilla de Correo 330,

Correo Paine,

Dear Family and Friends,
Región Metropolitana, Chile
We have already received a number of really interesting Christmas letters from the well-prepared, and since 2009 has been a great year for us in lots of ways, it seems good to add our small efforts to making this season even more enjoyable than it is anyway.

First of all, the family news and then something about us — There have been high points and low ones.

David has been desperately overworked for ages and recently he decided enough was enough.  However, his company were keen to keep him: he has been given the whole summer as holiday (9 weeks) plus a new deal for next year allowing him more time with the children.  To help relax, he built a boat, and it was successfully launched just this week.  He and Anne celebrated their 12th wedding anniversary in November: how time flies!

Nicky had problems at school in the first semester, but given support with homework and study in the second term, things are looking up.  He has started to sing in the church choir and is developing a very nice treble voice; he is also a computer whiz.  Mandy plays hockey for the junior team at school, and has enjoyed much better health this year.  They are all active in Community Church, members of Council, Discipleship Team, Sunday School etc. and we praise the Lord for all the good things going on in their family.

Peter and Paula have had a very exciting year, the first high point being the birth of Daniel Thomas in March.  Linda was there for all but 30 minutes of the actual birth, and it was one of the most beautiful experiences she has ever had.  Daniel is a dear little boy, greatly loved by all of us, and especially by Karina.  He is starting to crawl and pull himself up on the bars of the play-pen.  She started “proper” school about a week after his birth, and is very happy there.  She played “Mary Poppins” in the end-of-year show, being the only child in her class with a real English father, and therefore with advantages in English!

Paula was able to extend her post-maternity leave due to a couple of minor health issues with Daniel, and was free to supervise the move in September into their own house.  Peter, meanwhile, has been working part-time in Emergency at San Carlos de Apoquindo Clinic and has also gained a small consulting space there.  He has just started work at another hospital where he can practise specifically as a hand surgeon, but there are some snags and he is not sure about staying.  Prayer would be appreciated.  They have taken on a very nice middle-aged lady to care for the baby during the week, and this has so far proved entirely positive.  They went on Marriage Encounter early in the year and decided that they needed God back in the centre of their lives.  They are attending Trinidad church whenever possible and plan to have Daniel baptised there on 10th January (John officiating, together with Alf Cooper, the pastor).

Marcus was in England for most of the year, busy on his Master’s at London University.  He came back just as Peter and Paula were giving up their rented flat, so he took it over, hoping to buy something over the summer.  He learned just a couple of weeks ago that he got Distinction in his degree, which is fantastic news.  He is back at the Banco Central, has purchased new windsurfing gear and a bike and sold his drum-kit, which was a non-starter in a normal flat.  It is lovely to have him back in Chile, though he was very happy in England and would gladly have stayed on. 

Meanwhile we are expecting visitors next week: Linda´s sister Rosie and husband Ken plus their two daughters, Katherine and Helen, to celebrate Christmas together and the thirtieth birthdays of Helen and Marcus, both of whom were born in Christmas week 1979.

What about us? We are very happy living in Huelquén, at a safe distance from the hurly-burly of Santiago.  Our house is comfortable (cool in summer, and warm-and-dry in winter, thanks to the overhanging eaves) and we are discovering and coping as we go along with the minor problems of a new rural property.  The garden is fun and, though it grieves us when the earth cracks with the heat in summer, the wild flowers that we planted come up in an amazing mass in spring, and Linda was able to arrange white roses, lilies and geraniums with rosemary, veronica and branches from the bay tree in church last weekend, in memory of her Mum and Dad, who made such a great contribution to it.

After the slack caused by the economic crisis, Linda has had a busy year with plenty of translation to do, just a few interesting students to teach (including some of the local children) and, since June, the Santiago Community Church choir to train and conduct.  She tries to go into the city on two days a week, plus Sunday mornings, and do everything that has to be done then, including the homework support for Nicky and Mandy.  She then bolts back to Huelquén to breathe the clean fresh air and listen to the birds singing.  She still leads the Bible-study-group twice a month at Community Church, and helps to lead a group of elderly people connected with the Fondacio Community.  In April she went to Mallorca to stay with Rosie and Ken, which was wonderful, and travelled on to London for the wedding of Craig, her eldest nephew, to Sev.  The wedding was great fun, including dancing in a ring with all her sisters, and pinning money on the bride and groom.  She was also accompanied by Marcus, — a treat! —, and stayed with best friends Jackie and Eddie, which was another.  God has been so good.

John’s thyroid problem seems to be under control now. and he has more drive and energy than for several years, but finds meetings that go on late into the evening very tiring.  He will withdraw from Vitacura at the end of February having done what he was asked to do —help get it started— and will be leaving Guillermo Martínez (just priested) in charge.  Quite what comes next is not clear, but there seem to be some openings on the horizon which are closer to home (the one minus about Vitacura was that it is on the other side of Santiago and 60km away).  He has taught a couple of short courses on Liturgy, and is thinking about something on Anglican History for 2010.  He is in the process of setting up his web site.  If you can, have a look at http://www.john.cobb.cl/ and follow the link to the Home Page in English and on to the photos of the house and garden plus Katisha, who insisted on getting in on the act. In the future we will be posting other photos and snippets.

Katisha, our white and black cat, is thriving and great delight.  She does her best to keep us on our toes, but spends a great deal of time catching her own tail and seems to be a serious contender for Olympic medals in this sport, particularly when perched six feet up on a narrow horizontal bar.

With a Presidential Election today (13th) and the Carol Service coming up on 20th and all the visitors, it looks like an exciting end of year.

To those of you who have prayed and shown interest in watching God’s faithfulness over the years, thank you so much.  We do appreciate all you have done for us.

Wishing you all a very happy Christmas and the Lord’s grace and peace in 2010.

With much love,

John and Linda Cobb

(jn.cobb@yahoo.co.uk / linda.belko@gmail.com)

